
 

FEBRUARY MEETINGS DATES 
*****************************

*****************************

ACPAAA  Meeting  
 FEBRUARY 14 th , 7:00 PM 

West PD Station 

Board Meeting  FEBRUARY 7 th, 7:00 PM West PD Station 
*****************************

*****************************

ARLINGTON CITIZEN POLICE 
          ACADEMY ALUMNI 
               ASSOCIATION 

FEBRUARY 

2013 

NEWSLETTER 

VISIT OUR WEB SITE:   
www.acpaaa.net 

We’re also on FaceBook and Twitter 

You Can Now Pay Your Dues with Pay Pal 

On the ACPAAA Web Site 
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The pickle jar as far back as I can 
remember sat on the floor be-
side the dresser in my parents' 

bedroom. When he got ready for bed, Dad would empty his 
pockets and toss his coins into the jar. 

As a small boy, I was always fascinated at the sounds the coins 
made as they were dropped into the jar. They landed with a 
merry jingle when the jar was almost empty. Then the tones 
gradually muted to a dull thud as the jar was filled. 

I used to squat on the floor in front of the jar to admire the cop-
per and silver circles that glinted like a pirate's treasure when 
the sun poured through the bedroom window. When the jar was 
filled, Dad would sit at the kitchen table and roll the coins before 
taking them to the bank. 

Taking the coins to the bank was always a big production. 
Stacked neatly in a small cardboard box, the coins were placed 
between Dad and me on the seat of his old truck. 

Each and every time, as we drove to the bank, Dad would look at 
ƳŜ ƘƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅΦ  Ψ¢ƘƻǎŜ Ŏƻƛƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜȄπ
ǘƛƭŜ ƳƛƭƭΣ ǎƻƴΦ  ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ Řƻ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ƳŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƻƭŘ Ƴƛƭƭ 
town's not going to hold you back.'  Also, each and every time, 
as he slid the box of rolled coins across the counter at the bank 
toward the cashier, he would grin proudly. 'These are for my 
son's college fund.  He'll never work at the mill all his life like 
me.' 

We would always celebrate each deposit by stopping for an ice 
cream cone. I always got chocolate. Dad always got vanilla. 
When the clerk at the ice cream parlor handed Dad his change, 
ƘŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎƘƻǿ ƳŜ ǘƘŜ ŦŜǿ Ŏƻƛƴǎ ƴŜǎǘƭŜŘ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ǇŀƭƳΦ Ψ²ƘŜƴ ǿŜ 
get home, we'll start filling the jar again.'  He always let me drop 
the first coins into the empty jar.  As they rattled around with a 
brief, happy jingle, we grinned at each other. 'You'll get to col-
lege on pennies, nickels, dimes and quarters,' he said. 'But you'll 
get there; I'll see to that. No matter how rough things got at 
home, Dad continued to doggedly drop his coins into the jar. 
Even when Dad got laid off from the mill, and Mama had to 
serve dried beans several times a week, not a single dime was 
taken from the jar. 

To the contrary, as Dad looked across the table at me, pouring 
catsup over my beans to make them more palatable, he became 
ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŀƴ ŜǾŜǊ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ǿŀȅ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ƳŜ Ψ²ƘŜƴ 
you finish college, Son,' he told me, his eyes glistening, 'You'll 
never have to eat beans again - unless you want to.' 

The years passed, and I finished college and took a job in an-

other town. Once, while visiting my parents, I used the phone in 
their bedroom, and noticed that the pickle jar was gone. It had 
served its purpose and had been removed. 

A lump rose in my throat as I stared at the spot beside the 
dresser where the jar had always stood. My dad was a man of 
few words: he never lectured me on the values of determina-
tion, perseverance, and faith. The pickle jar had taught me all 
these virtues far more eloquently than the most flowery of 
words could have done. When I married, I told my wife Susan 
about the significant part the lowly pickle jar had played in my 
life as a boy. In my mind, it defined, more than anything else, 
how much my dad had loved me. 

The first Christmas after our daughter Jessica was born, we 
spent the holiday with my parents. After dinner, Mom and Dad 
sat next to each other on the sofa, taking turns cuddling their 
first grandchild. Jessica began to whimper softly, and Susan took 
her from Dad's arms. 'She probably needs to be changed,' she 
said, carrying the baby into my parents' bedroom to diaper her. 
When Susan came back into the living room, there was a strange 
mist in her eyes. 

She handed Jessica back to Dad before taking my hand and lead-
ing me into the room. 'Look,' she said softly, her eyes directing 
me to a spot on the floor beside the dresser. To my amazement, 
there, as if it had never been removed, stood the old pickle jar, 
the bottom already covered with coins. I walked over to the 
pickle jar, dug down into my pocket, and pulled out a fistful of 
coins. With a gamut of emotions choking me, I dropped the 
coins into the jar. I looked up and saw that Dad, carrying Jessica, 
had slipped quietly into the room. Our eyes locked, and I knew 
he was feeling the same emotions I felt. Neither one of us could 
speak. 

This truly touched my heart. Sometimes we are so busy adding 
up our troubles that we forget to count our blessings. Never 
underestimate the power of your actions. With one small ges-
ture you can change a person's life, for better or for worse.  God 
puts us all in each other's lives to impact one another in some 
way Look for GOOD in others. 

The best and most beautiful things cannot be seen or touched - 
they must be felt with the heart ~ Helen Keller 

 - Happy moments, praise God. 
 - Difficult moments, seek God. 
 - Quiet moments, worship God. 
 - Painful moments, trust God. 
 - Every moment, thank God 

The Pickle Jar 



JANUARY 10TH ACPAAA MEETING MINUTES 

PAGE 3 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 

pm by Pat Struble, President. 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Lt. 

James Long followed by a prayer given by 

Rev. Ed Dillon. 

 

Introductions were given by each member 

present and their year of graduation form 

the Academy. 

 

The oath of office was given by Deputy 

Chief Jeff Matthews to the 2013 officers. 

 

The minutes were reviewed and a motion 

was made by Suzanne Kelley; seconded by 

Ruth McKee to accept as written.  Minutes 

were approved unanimously. 

 

A Treasurerôs report was given and will be 

filed for audit. 

 

President Pat Struble, announced that each 

officer has been given specific duties and 

responsibilities for the 2013 term.  Mem-

bers will need to contact the officer in 

charge of the activity or their chairperson 

for questions, comments, or volunteering.   

Each officer in attendance presented the 

membership with their duties and responsi-

bilities and Pat Struble identified the duties 

of those absent: 

Vice-President: supporting the president 

as needed, attending CPAANT meetings, 

and maintaining volunteer hours on city 

web site. 

Secretary:  responsible for the meeting 

minutes, Sign-In Process at meetings, 

Membership records, and support the 

president as needed. 

Treasurer:  responsible for all banking 

and reports generated for ACPAAA. 

Director (Tony Amendola):  will be pro-

viding guest speakers for meetings, setting 

up facility for meetings, assisting Rev. 

Dillon with keeping the Goodwill Fellow-

ship Group viable, greeter of members and 

guests at meetings, and provide back-up to 

Lt. Longôs Sgt.-at-Arms duties. 

Director (Roger Anderson): coordinator 

for various events held throughout the year 

and will be appointing chairpersons for 

Police Week, Rookie graduations, Santa 

Cops, Margarita Ball Toy Pickup, National 

Night Out, Christmas Decorations for each 

PD station, Report Card Night, and will be 

working with Joe Hawkins on acquiring 

volunteers for the APD Scenarios. 

Director (John Creneka):  announced 

that he will be surveying members for 

ideas for the ACPAAA, assisting with the 

CPA classes/graduation and the alumni 

presentations to them, COP/Mobile, Sky-

tower, and APD office needs. 

Director (Vikki Barrera):   will be re-

sponsible for the Fryeôs fundraiser, the 

Craft Fair in August, ACPAAA Christmas 

Party, and the 5K Run. 

Director (Susan Ernst):  will be produc-

ing the monthly newsletter, assisting with 

the distribution of messages via e-mail 

system, working with Steve on Website, 

and handing the media requests for events. 

 

Sgt. Jones made the following announce-

ments and upcoming events: 

2/4 ï #52 CPA Class starts; 2/21ïSpanish 

CPA Class starts; 1/12-Arlington Clergy 

Academy meets to learn how they can help 

respond to critical events in Arlington; 

2/12ïCOP/Mobile Classes start; and an-

nounced the TCPAAA Convention at the 

Managersô meeting. 

 

Joe Hawkins gave a quick recap of what 

the members need to do to participate in 

the training scenarios with the PD and 

what the volunteers do as actors for the 

training sessions. 

 

Steve Messina reminded members to go to 

Facebook and become a friend of 

ACPAAA.  So far there are 42 friends.  He 

visited the Aurora, CO and Ft. Collins, CO 

CPAAAs and talked about the alumni.  

Also the DPS needs 100 volunteers on 

January 22nd from noon to 4:00 pm for the 

opening of a new DPS office at 8301 

Brentwood Stairs Road.  A notice will be 

put out through e-mail. 

 

Rita Martin announced that she will be 

placing an order for shirts in April.  Mem-

bers may now order either short or long 

sleeve versions of our shirts.  The last or-

der has arrived and those that ordered 

shirts may pick them after the meeting. 

 

Ed Ricardez and Pat Struble were recog-

nized for receiving volunteer awards in 

2012.  Candy Ford received Volunteer of 

the Year with over 1,000 hours in 2012. 

 

Pat Struble reported that CPAANT is 

working with their 24 member cities on the 

TCPAAA convention.  The next planning 

meeting is on January 26th at the South 

Police Station beginning at 9:30 am.  Eve-

ryone is welcome to come and bring their 

ideas and suggestions.  CPAANT will 

have a Casino Night on March 16th to raise 

monies for the convention.  Pat suggested 

that ACPAAA donate a 40ò Flat Screen 

TV for the auction and will have Jackie 

Smith look into getting a cost for the mem-

bership.  The next CPAANT meeting will 

be on February 2nd at the Arlington Shera-

ton Hotel.   

 

In other announcements: 

10th Annual ñGuns óNô Hoses Charity 

Hockey Game is on Saturday, February 9th 

at 5:30 pm at the Dr. Pepper Stars Center 

in Euless, Tx.  Admission is $5.00 with 

proceeds benefiting the family of Arling-

ton Firefighter, Adam Paine, and their 

fight against Ovarian Cancer. 

 

Motion was made to adjourn by Roger 

Anderson and seconded by Jackie Smith.  

Motion was unanimous at 8:45 pm .  

      ARLINGTON CITIZEN POLICE                 

        ACADEMY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
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 JOIN THE GOODWILL  
FELLOWSHIP GROUP  

 

The Goodwill Fellowshipôs aim is to 
display goodwill towards all mankind.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Contact Rev. Ed Dillon or Tony Amendola to 
schedule a visit  to your place of worship or get 

more details. Rev. Ed Dillon:  817-797-2875 
Tony Amendola:   tamendol@yahoo.com 

TAKE NOTE OF THE FOLLOWING 

      ARLINGTON CITIZEN POLICE                 
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CARING COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON:  

Sending cards to members experiencing an illness 

or lost of a loved one in their family.  

Contact Brenda Fisher: bfisher1900@yahoo.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  

Use your creative talents to produce a monthly 

newsletter to keep the members informed.     

Contact Susan Ernst: susan.ernst@cpannt.org  

 monthly 

TIP  

For MEMBERS  

JOHN CERNEKA NEEDS 
YOUR HELP KEEPING 
TRACK OF ANY ISSUES 
WITH THE COP MOBILES 
AND SKYTOWER.  JOHN 
IS ASKING THAT IF YOU 
NOTICE SOMETHING 
THAT EFFECTS THE SAFETY OR FUNCTION 
OF THE EQUIPMENT; FILL OUT THE LOG 
AND ALSO SEND JOHN AN EMAIL WITH A 
DESCRIPTION OF THE ISSUE, DATE AND 
TIME REPORTED, AND PERSON YOU 
SPOKE WITH.  JOHN WILL FOLLOW-UP ON 
YOUR LOG SO EVERYONE CAN HAVE A 
SAFE AND ENJOYABLE TIME IN THE VEHI-
CLES AND SKYTOWER.  CONTACT JOHN 
CERNEKA  AT:  jrcerneka@sbcglobal.net 

February 18 th  



 

   2013 OFFICERS 
 

Pat Strubleéééé..ééé...President  

Suzanne Kelleyéé...Vice-President 

Brenda Fisherééé..ééé.Secretary 

Paul Goodmanééééé...Treasurer 

Tony Amadeloéééé..éé..Director 

Roger Andersonééé..éé...Director 

Vikki Barreraéééé..éé....Director 

John Carnacéééé..ééé....Director 

Susan Ernstééééé..ééé...Director 

2013 OFFICERS TAKING THE OATH OF OFFICE 

TO ALL WHO ARE CELEBRATING a  

BIRTHDAY THIS MONTH  
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REMEMBER TO RECORD YOUR VOLUNTEER HOURS TO HELP THE POLICE DEPARTMENT  

DETERMINE HOW MUCH OUR VOLUNTEERING SAVES THEM.  

HOURS MAY BE RECORDED ON THE WEB SITE OR LET SUZANNE KELLEY KNOW SO YOU 

RECEIVE CREDIT FOR YOUR DEDICATION TO SERVE THE AR-

LINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT.  

CONTACT SUZANNE KELLEY: skryla@yahoo.com  

817 - 739 - 4771  
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** NEW TO THE ACPAAA WEB SITE** 
4(%2% )3 ./7 ! 4!" Ȱ0(/4/3ȱ  

TO SEE THE ACTIVITIES OUR MEMBERS  
PARTICIPATED IN THE PAST YEAR. 

VISIT THE ACPAAA WEB SITE FOR MORE PHOTOS 
IF YOU HAVE PHOTOS YOU WOULD LIKE TO SHARE   

CONTACT STEVE MESSINA OR SUSAN ERNST 
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THE NEXT CONVENTOIN PLANNING MEETING IS 9:30 A.M. ON  
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 23RD @ SOUTH POLICE STATION  


